                                           CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 
                             MONDAY 16TH JANUARY, 2023,
                          AT 7.30PM in Mathry Community Hall

Present:            Cllrs:  Jill Morgan (Chair), Tim Mason, Bryn Morris, Alan Price, James Richards,      

                                   Graham Johns
In attendance:            Clerk – Vanessa Tyrwhitt-Walker
Apologies:                  C Cllr. N. Prior 
1. The Councillors were very sorry to hear that John Peck and Margaret Harries had sadly passed away.

2. Representation by Members of the Public 

3. MINUTES
The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 14th December, 2022, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris.  Seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.

4. MATTERS ARISING
· Defibrillator training.  The Clerk would liaise with Llanrhian Community Council over booking information for defibrillator training and ask Mathry Community Hub to post and ascertain interest.
· Free trees – Woodlands Trust. In process.
· Public Toilet – Abercastle.  There had been no response to emails to the Abercastle Boat Owners and the National Trust.  The Clerk would chase these up. The current running cost is £8,500pa.  The Clerk was asked to contact the  PCNPA and ask for a contribution, find out from Pembs County Council if Enhancing Pembs Grant funding is possible and try and get an breakdown of the running costs from Pembs County Council.  There were concerns about the cost of emptying the cesspit. Cllr. A Price will bring it up at the Boat Owners Committee meeting this month.  
5. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:    Bookers (public toilet) - £75.92
          Proposed by Cllr. Tim Mason.   Seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.

      Account information:  balance of current a/c - £2,708.71

                                             Balance of deposit a/c - £2013.11

6. PLANNING
PCC
Planning Decisions
i) 22/0645/PA:  Starway, Mathry – retrospective.
ii) 22/0699/PA:  Pen y Bank, Castle Morris – internal & external works
iii) 22/0558/PA:  Y Bwthyn, Castle Morris – erection of porch.
Further email from Pembs County Council received re retrospective planning applications.                 The Clerk was asked:
a)  to find out how many retrospective applications there have been between 2018 and 2023.
b)  why do PCC planning do not do site visits any more – two residents have complained.







                
6.     i)  CORRESPONDENCE   

a)  Eco Dewi – info on appointment of Home Energy Adviser received.
    b)  Information on proposed outdoor Lido at Milford Haven received.

    c)  One Voice Wales training schedule received.
    d)  PCC – reply to email enquiring about the Welsh Government’s decision not to charge extra for 

         retrospective planning applications received.

    e)  Pembs Coastal Forum – Impact Report received.
    f)   Hywel Dda – invitation to virtual meeting to discuss the future of services for registered patients      

         at Solva Surgery received.

ii)  NEWSLETTERS
             Community Health Council

       iii)  CONSULTATIONS 
a) PCC – Wellbeing Plan - Haveyoursay
https://haveyoursay.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/come-and-talk-to-us-about-the-draft-well-being-plan  
Councillors will respond individually. 

7. FRENCH TWINNING
The forthcoming AGM of the Mathry Twinning Association will discuss the long-term future of the Twinning relationship between Mathry and Champagne-Vigny as will a General Assembly of the Twinning Committee in Champagne-Vigny on the 1st April.  There will be no French visit this year and both Councils are struggling to maintain the relationship with a lack of host families, concerns about travelling and the increasing average age of members.   Cllr. Jill Morgan who has been involved with the Twinning link since its inception in 1988 expressed her concerns and regret at its possible demise especially as she had established two new host families for the visit this year.
8. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
Unavailable.


9. Llais Rhian

       Cllr. Jill Morgan’s phone number is wrong in the latest edition of Llais Rhian.   The Clerk was asked  

       to request that it be corrected in the next issue.
10. Training  
        Training Plan – Councillors need to conduct self assessment to find out their individual situations.    

        The Clerk will bring the relevant forms to the next meeting for completion and will then provide a 

        comprehensive training plan.  For next meeting.
11. Enhancing Pembs Grant -  Pathway in Churchyard.
The Clerk emailed the vicar some time ago.   There has been no response.   The Clerk was asked to request direct contact with the Church in Wales.

12. Strimmer – Castlemorris
Cllr. James Richards will retrieve the electric strimmer, battery and charger from Jennifer Huggett and put them into the storage box at Castlemorris Farm Feeds so that they are available to the community.
Signed …………………………………….
Date   …………………………..
